
TUSTIN TENNIS CLUB MINUTES 

JANUARY 13, 2017 

 
 

Venue:  Irene’s house 

Attendees: 

Board:  Neil Sherman, Elsie Polston, Cliff Polston, Chris Andres, 

Officers:  Irene Zaleski, Nancy Amante, Donna Wood 

  

Meeting called to order at 10:35am. 

  

BOARD REPORTS 

PRESIDENT 

We are getting ready to start a tennis meet-up to bring in more competitive players.  Allan did a 

preliminary assessment of our membership to determine members who have 3.5 rating or more.  Our plan 

is to start a meet-up sometime in February.  We will initially restrict play to new, potential members, then 

phase-in play to our membership.  Play will be on Sat. afternoons when the club has assigned reservation 

time.  We will keep everyone updated. 

  

Secondly, we need a new Newsletter chairperson. The job is relatively easy, just assemble the inputs from 

other Board and chairpersons and send it out to the membership.  Neil will send out a request for all 

members to see if anyone would be interest in taking over this position.  Please contact him if you are 

interested.  This is a good chance to get involved and help the club. 

  

Neil and Elsie have reviewed our website and identified where updates have to implemented. That process 

will start over this month. 

 

Family membership have been defined and included on the website and in our new membership forms.  

  

TREASURER 

As of Jan. 4, our current bank balance is about $4400.   

Upcoming activities to be attended to: 

CA SI filing and fees to be filed before February 2 

USTA membership renewal in March 2017. 

  

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR 

Cliff has a list of ideas for Friday night tournaments. He will send out his list of options and ask members 

for what options they would prefer.  Please look at them and participate.  Without participation, Friday 

night tournaments will disappear. 

  

OFFICERS 

Bulletin Board:  Donna asked for more photos to put up on the Bulletin Board.  Neil commented she has 

done a great job keeping the board fresh. 

Social:   Nancy requested extra funds for the Christmas Party to cover increasing costs.  This will be 

addressed during 2017-2018 budget discussions  

Smile chair:  Irene reported that former member Patty Patenuede passed away.  She was trying to find an 

address to send a condolence card.  Chris will help her. 

  

OLD BUSINESS 



‘Meet up’ was further discussed.  Neil will try and start a Saterday meet- up for tennis players this month, 

as reported above. 

  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10am. 

The next meeting will be Friday, Febuary 10, at Cliff and Elsie’s House. 

  

Submitted by Chris Andres 

Secretary 

 


